
477

LAURENCE K. FLYNN
CHAIRMAN
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MEMBER

BOARD OF CANVASSERS

July 2, 1985

Providence City Council
Hon. Nicholas Easton
President City Council
City Hall
Providence, R.I.

Dear Council President,

Please be informed that I will be retiring from the
Board of Canvassers on September 3, 1985 following six weeks
of accumulated vacation time.

Effectively, my last day in the office will be Sept. 3,1985
and I would like to thank you and all the members of the Council
for your help and cooperation throughout my term in this office.

The last eight years have been exciting, stimulating and
have left me with a lifetime of experiences that I will never
forget.

Please accept my resignation and again many thanks for all
your kindnesses.
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Sincerely,

Roland A. Dumont

Secretary

City Hall • Providence, Rhode Island 02903-1789 0 (401) 421-0495
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